Home Office Happenings

Our office was in desperate need of new carpet and a new paint job. So guess what happened last month! Each of our offices got repainted and new carpet. Most things were dusted and cleaned up and now it feels fresh and new. Although, we still have one more room to recarpet, plus new flooring in the conference room.

Missions Conference also went well last month. It was a joy to meet some new missionaries and hear about their ministry. We sure kept busy in the office while hosting discussion groups and fellowship times. It's always a busy week, but definitely worth it:







Spiritual Discipline of Prayer

It has been a while since I have written about the books I've been reading on spiritual disciplines this year. I want to close the year out with one last discipline, and I think it has been the most challenging. Yet every book I've read says it's also the most rewarding, and I'm discovering this as well. It's the spiritual discipline of prayer.

Prayer isn't just a motion we go through, or it shouldn't be. Prayer is the lifeline to God Himself. Not only is prayer essential to walking in harmony with the Father, but it's also a vital area in a Christian's life where the enemy frequently targets them. Satan is aware that he can hinder God's people's ability to advance the Kingdom of God if he can prevent them from praying. There are many distractions in today's world, and I am guilty of being distracted while praying. But there are ways to stay focused.

I have found that sticking to a weekly prayer plan helps me to stay focused. Each day of the week I have something different to pray for. It is all written out in a notebook with each day of the week listed. If a friend asks me to pray for something, then I write it down in my notebook for the day I pray for friends. Then I can check up with my friend later and see if the prayer was answered. What a thrill to hear the answer! How encouraging to know that God is at work in everything around us.

Get Cultured

This month we had Daniel from Chad (in Africa) comes share about the needs in his home country - both spiritual and physical. Daniel plans to return to

Chad after he graduates from Frontier School of the Bible, and he will possibly be a missionary with TBM! Please pray for Daniel as he continues his studies and seeks God's will for his future.





Enjoy time with family and friends for both holidays coming up. May the Lord bless you and your loved ones in the new year to come. Thank you for your prayers and support.



